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Editor’s Piece.�

Hello and welcome to this month’s Newsletter.�

It’s Newsletter time once again; next stop Christmas! I am sure�
some shops will already be selling greeting cards, etc. by now.�
According to the news, Rochdale have already put their festive�
illuminations in place; whether they have actually turned them�
on yet, I am not sure.�

Well, what a summer it’s been weather-wise, scorching sun-�
shine along with flooding - we shouldn’t grumble but we do,�
that just part of being British. If it’s too hot we moan - if it’s too�
windy we moan - if it’s too wet we moan. The weather has a�
hard job pleasing us lot.�

It’s been a busy summer break, with many local activities and�
events taking place, such as Rudston House Open Garden�
and the Youth Club BBQ� (The Fun Day with Pinky Ellis took�
place after the Newsletter deadline).�One new event for Rud-�
ston, and one that was received well, was the Rudstock Music�
Festival at the Bosville Arms.�

The picture on the front cover is the Rudston Youth Club danc-�
ers, the first entrants to take to the stage for the children's tal-�
ent contest, which was eventually won by Becky Arundel.�
There were many ‘turns’ performing over the two days and my�
favourite had to be ‘Castles Made Of Sand’; the young lead�
guitarist was absolutely brilliant, a gifted player. I hope we see�
more of him and his band.�

Whoa! Where did those come from? Drivers who travel to Brid-�
lington will know exactly what I mean - the 30 mph signs that�
start near Low Caythorpe and end on the brow of Boynton Hill.�
Why? It has obviously got to do with the gas storage site, but�
come on, after all these years is 30 mph really necessary.�
What next, speed bumps?�

Martin Frankish, Editor�
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RUDSTON BOWLS CLUB�

OBITUARY. It is with sadness I have to report a dear�
friend has passed away. WES LAWS was a Club member�
since he came to live in Rudston 16 years ago. He was a�
committee member and played in the Driffield League for many years until�
this year. When he was able he helped with the green maintenance etc. We�
send our sincere sympathy to Dorothy, also a club member, and the family.�

FINALS DAY is on Sunday 6th September, start 2 pm. Villagers are invited�
to what we hope will be a pleasant afternoon, with some good bowling. After-�
noon tea will be served around 4 pm.�

REMINDER will current cup holders please return trophies to Jean before�
6th or return them on the day.�

Newcomers to the village may not know Rudston playing field is a few yards�
up the Burton Fleming road.�

CAPTAINS DAY Domino will be on Sunday 13th September, 2 pm. start. We�
would like 18 players plus, if possible. Please put your name on the notice�
board or let Jean Corner know before 10th.�

WEDNESDAY TRIPLES FINAL will be on 9th September. See notice board�
for details.�

INDOOR BOWLS will start Wednesday 7th October.�

ANNUAL LUNCHEON will be at The Expanse Hotel on Sunday 29th Novem-�
ber. Details to follow.�

POTENTIAL NEW MEMBERS  are invited to join us free of charge for the�
remainder of the season. If you are interested, please contact any club�
member.�

Pauline Warters, Hon. Secretary - Tel: 420410�
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All Saints Church Social Committee�

The Church will be highly decorated during the first weekend of September,�
with quilts, stitch work, and accompanying flower arrangements for our:�

STITCHES AND STEMS EXHIBITION�
5th, 6th, and 7th September�

Mrs Joan Drake  has lent us some magnificent Quilts that she has made�
over several years, and they feature different subjects and examples of quilt�
making, which have been an inspiration to those who have been interpret-�
ing them to enhance with a floral arrangement. They also pose a challenge�
for us to hang and exhibit in Church as they vary in size from 7 ft by 8 ft to�
24 inch by 18 inch.�

Many people have been planning and preparing for this, our big fund raiser,�
for many weeks. I hope people will visit the Church to view the exhibits and�
enjoy some refreshments too. There will be a cake,  produce and gift stall�
so if you could make us some cakes or spare some of your garden produce�
or preserves, we would be very grateful for any contributions for the stall.�
Just bring them along to Church on Saturday, Sunday or Monday to sell be-�
tween 11 am. and 6 pm. We are fortunate to have some visiting organists to�
play during the festival.�

There are still tickets available for the PRE-VIEW EVENING on FRIDAY�
4TH SEPTEMBER from 7 to 9 pm.�

Tickets are £10 which include a glass of wine and finger buffet supper in�
Church. They are available from June Sellers 420237 or Jean Corner�
420622. There will also be a raffle and some guessing games.�

This event promises to be one of the Highlights of the Church year so�
PLEASE COME and support, enjoy and admire the talents we have to offer.�
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------�
There will also be the usual Harvest Festival and following Harvest Supper�
in the first week of October.�

With best wishes, thanking you for your support in the past and hoping for it�
in the future.�

June Sellers (Social Secretary)�
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WESLEY LAWS�

Dorothy and family would like to thank everyone for the many cards�
and donations  to Rudston Church and Yorkshire Cancer Research�
following the death of Wes, a much loved husband, father and grand-�
father.�

Thanks also to the Rev. Wainwright and Max of Brighams for their�
kindness and help.�

Newsletter Sponsors�

I would be very pleased to hear from anyone who would be prepared�
to sponsor a Newsletter in future months. The cost is £25 per month.�
Shirley Harland, Treasurer, Rudston Newsletter�
Wold View�
Marton Lane            Tel. 420584�

YOGA CLASSES�

Yoga classes are restarting on Wednesday 9th September at 7.30 in the�
Village Hall.  All are welcome.  If you have any queries or wish to dis-�
cuss the classes with me I can be contacted on 07966 202738.  I hope�
to see you on 9th.�
Rebecca Thompson�
BWY Teacher�

Race for Life�

Thank you to everyone who sponsored me. I enjoyed the walk and�
raised £186.50 for Cancer Research.�
Many thanks.�
  Shirley Harland.�

Caythorpe Gas Storage�
A meeting will be held at 7 pm on Monday 28�th� September at�
Rudston Village Hall, where Centrica will give an update on�
work at the site, and there will be an opportunity to ask ques-�
tions.  All residents welcome.�
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Mortgage Basics�
For most of us our mortgage represents the most significant financial�
arrangement in our lives, allowing us to buy the property of our dreams�
and continue to live in our homes for as long as we choose to do so.�

Whatever the marketing men tell us, there are only two basic types of�
Mortgage;�Interest Only� and�Capital & Interest� also known as�Repay-�
ment�. Looking at the first of these, an interest only mortgage allows for�
the lender to advance a sum of money to the borrower on which the�
borrower makes a monthly payment to the lender of only interest on the�
sum borrowed. This means that at the end of the mortgage term the�
borrower will still owe the full amount originally borrowed. So if you�
borrow £50,000 over 25 Years, you will still owe £50,000 at the end of�
the term. It remains the borrower’s responsibility to repay the loan at this�
time.�

A Repayment mortgage on the other hand means that the borrower is�
required to make a monthly payment to the lender which consists of�
interest on the sum borrowed AND a repayment of part of the amount�
originally borrowed. In this way the borrower owes a little less every�
month such that by the end of the term the mortgage balance has�
reduced to zero. If the borrower maintains the monthly payment for the�
agreed term, the mortgage balance is GUARANTEED to be zero. So if�
you borrow £50,000 over 25 years, you will owe £0 at the end of the term.�

Once you’ve selected your basic mortgage, you must then decide on the�
type of mortgage product you require from the many deals available:�

The starting point, for most lenders, is the�Standard Variable Rate�
(SVR).� This is the rate of interest payable, determined by the lender at�
their discretion. The interest rate may fall or rise, usually as a result of�
changes to the�Bank of England Base Rate (BBR)� as determined by�
the Bank of England Monetary Policy Committee. This means that your�
monthly mortgage payment will increase or reduce as the SVR varies.�

A�Discounted� Rate Mortgage allows for the interest rate payable to be�
discounted by a set percentage from the lender’s SVR for a specific�
period. Even though the discount applies, as the SVR varies your�
monthly mortgage payments will continue to rise and fall.�
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A�Tracker� Mortgage allows for the interest rate payable to track the BBR�
(or some other similar benchmark) and is either a set percentage above�
the BBR or a set percentage below the BBR, for a pre-determined�
period. Again, as the BBR varies your monthly payments will rise or fall�
accordingly.�

A� Fixed� Rate Mortgage means that the interest rate is fixed for a�
pre-determined period of time. This means that during the term that the�
fixed rate applies, your monthly mortgage payment will not change at all,�
even if the SVR and/or BBR vary.�

A�Cap� or�Collar� may apply to any mortgage, the Cap being an upper�
limit and the Collar being a lower limit. In the event of a mortgage with a�
CAP, your monthly mortgage payment will increase and reduce in line�
with changes to the interest rate. Once the interest rate hits the Cap�
there will be no more increases to your monthly mortgage payment�
whilst the interest remains above the Cap. The same is true of the Collar�
when interest rates are falling. Your monthly mortgage payment will�
continue to rise and fall as interest rates change until the rate falls below�
the Collar, in which eventuality your monthly mortgage payment will�
remain at the rate determined by the collar, until rates rise above this�
level.�

As there is such a bewildering array of different mortgage deals available�
it is absolutely essential to seek advice from a competent�Mortgage�
Adviser�. However, one mortgage adviser may not be the same as�
another. If you choose to seek advice from your bank, the bank’s adviser�
will be able to choose a mortgage from those marketed only by the bank.�
A very limited choice when compared to those available in the wider�
mortgage market. Your mortgage adviser may be ‘tied’ to a panel of�
lenders allowing them to select a mortgage from a pre-determined panel�
of lenders, not as limited as a bank adviser, yet still restricted to those�
lenders on the panel. Ideally you should seek advice from an�Independ-�
ent ‘Whole of market’�Adviser� who will be able to select a mortgage�
from all available lenders and thus ensure that you receive the mortgage�
that best meets your circumstances, not one that is merely a close fit.�

Peter Slack – Cert PFS, Cert CII(MP); CeRER�
Independent Financial Adviser�

Peter may be contacted on 01262 601704�
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Rudston Tennis Club News�

Men’s teams successes�

Matches have only just finished, as there were lots of postponements due to�
bad weather. The results are not yet finalised but both Men’s teams have�
secured promotion.�

Disappointingly, the junior coaching course, free to members, held during�
the second week of the school summer holidays was not full. However,�
those that came thoroughly enjoyed themselves, had fun, and benefited from�
some quality coaching.�

The end of season American tournament will be held on Sunday September�
6th, 2 pm. onwards. All welcome, no need for a partner, just bring a contribu-�
tion to the shared tea.�

Advance notice of the AGM and Club dinner  - this will be held on Friday�
13th November.�

We are keeping a club session going again on Sunday mornings throughout�
the year – if you are interested in playing please come along, everyone is�
welcome. If you want to be sure there will be at least 4 people there, please�
ring Peter Crossley on 420462�

Disappointingly, there are still incidents of the tennis courts being used for�
activities for which they are not designed. This causes damage to the play-�
ing surface. If anyone sees the courts being used for anything other than�
tennis, please ask the people involved to play elsewhere on the field. Resur-�
facing of the courts is very expensive and we keep membership fees low to�
enable everyone access, so we do not have the funds to repair unnecessary�
damage.�

If there are any people new to the village who would like to join the tennis�
club, please contact Jane Crossley on  420462.�

Thank you�

I would like to thank everybody who sent cards, flowers, and presents to me�
on my birthday. Thanks, also, to people who wished me well on my very�
short stay in hospital. This also includes family, friends, and neighbours. I am�
now feeling much better.�

Thanks again, Olive M�
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Local Author�

You may be interested to know that local author, John Sugden, of Middle�
Street, has just published a novel called 'Sing Shenandoah for Me.'�

The novel is John Sugden's fifth book having, written psychology books in�
the past, a children's book, and many academic articles. John Sugden is also�
a published and prize winning poet. In 2003, his verse play about the Hull�
whaling ship, the 'Diana,' beset with ice in the Bering Sea in 1857, was per-�
formed at Waterstones, Scarborough, to commemorate National Poetry Day.�
In 2007, John, together with fellow members of Scarborough Poetry Work-�
shop, was a guest reader at the International Poetry Festival in Cortona, Italy.�

The novel is set in the 1960s in the West Yorkshire conurbation, and features�
five years in the turbulent relationship of a young couple. The publishers�
have said of the story, that it '...weaves the jealousies of courtship and the�
strains of marriage into a love that, confronted with an impossible decision,�
even death cannot end, tying us into it with a jolt that makes us rethink love,�
life and success.' John also awaits the publication of a second novel�
(sometime in 2010) called 'Winter' concerning the death of a psychoanalyst.�

The novel is available via most good bookshops, or on the Internet from the�
publishers at www.austinmacauley.com�

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD�

2009�

Can you believe it's that time again when we think about filling a Shoe Box?�
We were talking about it the other day and came to the realization that these�
children know nothing about recession as we know it, because they have�
always lived in recession, struggling to exist with very little food or comforts.�

So it's with this in mind we ask you once again to fill a Shoe Box and bring�
some joy to the lives of these young people at Christmas. One hundred and�
eighteen boxes last year let's see what we can achieve this year.�

As usual I will deliver the leaflets early in October, which explain the items�
you can include. In the meantime I have heard of many of you already knit-�
ting gloves and scarves, and do thank you very much for your continued�
support. I do have a few empty boxes, which I would be pleased to cover for�
you. Thanks once again.�

Doreen Turner, 01262 42066�
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Yorkshire Day�

On 1�st� August I attended the Yorkshire Day celebrations at Hessle, at�
the invitation of the Chairman of the East Riding of Yorkshire Council�
and Hessle Town Council.�

The event began with a service at All Saints Church. During an�
amusing but thought provoking sermon, the Vicar told us that although�
Yorkshire had not been mentioned in the Bible the East Riding had,�
when the story is told of wise men coming from the East Riding ….�

After the service the Civic party, resplendent with mayoral chains, and�
other guests, were led by the Town Crier to an area in the Square,�
where the Yorkshire Declaration was read in Modern English by Coun-�
cillor Christopher Matthews, Chairman of ERYC. The Declaration was�
then read in Old English, Latin, Old Norse, and Yorkshire dialect.�

YORKSHIRE DECLARATION OF INTEGRITY�

I, Christopher Matthews, being resident in the East Riding of�
Yorkshire declare:�

·� That Yorkshire is three Ridings and the City of York�
with these Boundaries of 1134 years standing;�

·� That the address of all places in these Ridings is�
YORKSHIRE;�

·� That all persons born therein or resident therein and�
loyal to the Ridings are Yorkshire men and women;�

·� That any person or corporate body which deliber-�
ately ignores or denies the aforementioned shall�
forfeit all claim to Yorkshire status.�

This declaration made this Yorkshire Day 2009�

Yorkshire for Ever!�

God Save the Queen!�
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The Brain Teaser�(A�nswers on page 18)�

1) List the following four inventions in order, starting with�
the earliest:�

 Diesel Engine, Hovercraft, Battery, and Jeans�

2) What colour backgrounds do signs have for (a) ‘Hospital with A & E’ and�
(b) ’Hospital No A & E’?�

3) What is the most widely spoken language in the world?�

Councillor Matthews then cut the Yorkshire Day cake, and cake and�
wine were served to all.  There were displays and stalls in the Square;�
face painting and balloon modelling kept the children amused.�

The celebrations ended with lunch in the Town Hall.�

I found the event rewarding and moving.  I met interesting people from�
different parts of the county and enjoyed visiting Hessle. As a�
“foreigner” I was pleased to see that I can still be a Yorkshire woman,�
as a resident of and loyal to Yorkshire!�

Chris Gatenby�
Vice Chairman, Rudston Parish Council�

Bean�
Beat�
Broccoli�
Caper�
Carrot�
Celery�
Chard�
Chili�
Chive�
Corn�
Cress�

Cucumber�
Fennel�
Kale�
Leek�
Lettuce�
Maize�
Marrow�
Nettle�
Onion�
Pea�
Pulse�

Radish�
Sage�
Shallot�
Spinach�
Sprouts�
Swede�
Sweet-�
potato�
Tomato�

Vegetable Word Search�
See if you can find all the vegetables listed below in the grid; and before you�
all write in I am aware that a tomato is technically a fruit.�
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The Crossword� Last month’s solution on page 19�

Across� Down�
7� Larger than normal people.� 1� Thin metal  strand.�

8� Soldiers.� 2� Produced or performed for an audience.�

9� Not there.� 3� Gets out of captivity.�

10� Changed,  maybe by an event.� 4� Employees.�

11� Distribute randomly.� 5� Deep thinking.�

13� Slug with its own home.� 6� Not within the limit.�

15� Large Asian country.� 12� Carry on.�

16� Bravery.� 14� Preserved remains.�

18� Reputedly, a girl’s best  friend.� 17� Upset and annoyed.�

19� Container or army vehicle.� 20� Requirement.�

21� Usually found on a track of sorts.�

22� Searched with ones eyes.�
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The summer period has again been quiet on the bird front but a pair�
of buzzards have tried to breed, and it seems that they have been�
successful. Barn owls have also bred in at least two separate sites�
round the village. There have been reports of a hen harrier hunting for�
a few days but he has moved on. It is known to be a male because of�
the substantially grey plumage. A green sandpiper, presumably a�
failed breeder, has been seen in muddy patches by the Gypsey Race�
but no other returning migrant birds have been noted. On the other�
hand, the swifts, which were visible and noisy all summer, have al-�
most, but not completely, left us for more southerly climes.�

A couple of badgers have been reported as road casualties but there�
have been several reports of live badgers seen in many areas sur-�
rounding the village. Bats, almost exclusively pipistrelles, have been�
recorded by the East Yorkshire bat group at several sites in and�
around the village. Interestingly, they have deserted one regular�
breeding roost, had a temporary move to another site in the village,�
and have returned to the known site after breeding has finished. It�
was not until the beginning of July when the first reports of hedgehogs�
were mentioned, and it appears that the creature is becoming much�
scarcer.�

The immigration of painted lady butterflies, reported a couple of�
months ago, gradually moved inland and the species has been re-�
corded all over Yorkshire in substantial numbers. There are still sev-�
eral to be seen and some of them are fresh specimens suggesting�
that they have produced another generation locally. The gatekeeper�
butterfly is only seen locally from time to time but there have been a�
substantial number of sightings this summer. After reporting earlier�
that moth numbers were low, there has been a substantial increase in�
numbers of the commoner species but only one new moth has been�
added to our local list, when a light brocade was trapped in July.�

Tony Ezard�
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Banter from the Bosville.�

For once I’ve managed to get “Victor” back in his box, so now I can talk�
about good things that have happened.�

RUDSTOCK –�What a weekend, was it good or was it good. My thanks go�
to everyone who helped and took part in a great weekend. The bands were�
great and the music was fabulous. The finale on Sunday night by Barry Pe-�
ters and Iain Campbell as the Blues Brothers was truly great; in fact it was�
so great that they will be doing it all over again, plus more, on Friday 9�th�

October.�

The winner of the Kids Talent contest was Becky Arundel. This was a very�
close choice as the second placed singer was also very good. Having to�
hand over £100 of our own money almost caused me to have another heart�
attack. Oh yes, I almost forgot, I had a heart attack a short while ago and�
spent sometime in Grantham Hospital but I’m fine now. Let’s not forget�
Rudston’s  very own ‘Sister Act’, whose performance was outstanding, so�
let’s hope that it will not be the only time we see them on the stage at the�
Bosville.�

 Don’t Forget  FRIDAY 9�th� OCTOBER, THE BLUES BROTHERS RE-�
TURN�

SPORTS NEWS�

The summer pool team is doing very well; they are second in the league as�
of the latest results.�

FOOD NEWS�

We have some great offers on meals coming up shortly and with the Sun-�
day Carvery in full swing it is definitely worth a visit to the Bosville. So just�
to get things started for all you regular supporters of the Bosville, if you�
bring this edition of the Newsletter with you on a Sunday you will get £1 per�
person off the price of the Carvery.�
(whose idea was that! if the whole village turns up on a Sunday I will proba-�
bly have another heart attack)�

That’s all for now folks�,� Alan�

Please Note:�The Barn Dance planned for September has been post-�
poned.�
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Vicar: Rev Glyn Owen (01262) 420313�
Reader: Mr John Walker (01262) 603170�

Church Services for September�

6�th�       9.30 am  Holy Communion and�Trailblazers (4-11 year�
   olds)�
13�th�    9.30 am Morning Prayer�
20�th�     9.30 am Holy Communion and�Trailblazers�
27�th�     9.30 am Holy Communion: ‘Back to Church Sunday’�

There is a service of Holy Communion each Wednesday Morning at�
10.30 am followed by coffee.�

‘Stitches and Stems’, an exhibition of quilts and stitch work ac-�
companied by floral arrangements will be held at All Saints�
Church, Rudston, between Saturday 5�th� and Monday 7�th� September�
(10 am until 6 pm on Sat and Mon and 11 am until 6 pm on Sunday)�

A special preview evening will be held on Friday 4�th� September at 7 pm.�
There will be a finger buffet, glass of wine and raffle. Tickets £10 each�
are available from June Sellers, telephone (01262) 420237�

Advance Notice: Friday 2�nd� Oct at 6.30 pm is our Harvest Thanksgiving.�

From the Vicarage�
Here comes September; back to school, back to college, back to work,�
back to football, even back to Church!.  September is a month of fresh�
starts, some change and there’s plenty happening.  One or�two things�
that I think are worth mentioning. Trailblazers restarts on 6�th� September�
and the first one is at the home of Joyce and Dave Peace starting at the�
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usual time of 9.30 am. When I said September is back to church I didn’t�
mean just returning after a holiday because nationally 27�th� September is�
“Back to Church Sunday”. People in quite a few churches (including�
Rudston) make a special effort to invite a friend to church on that day.�
You might well ask why you should need an invite to go to church. Of�
course anyone is welcome anytime but going anywhere you are not�
really used to can be difficult. Even going into a pub, if you are not fa-�
miliar with it, is difficult for some of us. Going along to church with�
someone you know makes things much more comfortable and who�
knows where it might lead.�

September is also a big day for the church at Rudston because it sees�
the ‘‘Stitches and Stems’ exhibition (see above). Just before I started at�
Rudston there was a flower festival on the theme of Wilberforce and the�
abolition of slavery. It was a stunning festival and I know many were�
moved and thrilled by the exhibitions and the skills of those who cre-�
ated them. I can’t wait to see what this festival brings. So if you manage�
to get to any or all of the above I look forward to seeing you there.�

Glyn�

What comes next in the sequences below:�

1. Columbia, Challenger, Discovery�

2. Australia, Greenland, New Guinea�

3. Nile, Amazon�

4. Sapphire, Gold, Emerald, Diamond�

5. Roger, John, Brian�

6. Afghanistan, Albania, Algeria, Andorra�

7. George V, Edward VIII, George VI�

8. Churchill, Attlee, Churchill, Eden�

9. Alpha. beta, gamma, delta�

1. Atlantis (Space Shuttles)�

2. Borneo (Island sizes)�

3. Mississippi (River lengths)�

4. Platinum (wedding anniversaries 45,�
50, 55, 60 and 70)�

5. Freddie (Members of Queen)�

6. Angola (Alphabetical countries)�

7. Elizabeth II (British Monarchs)�

8. Macmillan (British PMs)�

9. epsilon (Greek alphabet)�
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There will have been a parish council meeting on 19th August, but with the�
large amount to relate this time, only anything urgent arising from that will�
be included here. The next meeting is arranged for 7�th� October.�

The main topic this month (taking up most space anyway) is the Big Lottery�
Fund. We are asked by councillors Evison and Owen to highlight this, as�
either the Parish Council itself or individuals in the village can apply. It con-�
sists of various programmes as follows: Big Awards for All featuring "small"�
grants up to £10,000; Changing Spaces, which has already been running�
two years through 5 award partners; Community Spaces, run by Ground-�
work U.K. since March, 2008; Community Sustainable Energy, run by the�
Building Research Establishment since April, 2008; Heroes Return 2, pro-�
viding funding for any 2nd World War veteran with wife or carer wishing to�
re-visit the battlegrounds; Reaching Communities, helping those in need�
(e.g.-mental health); Village S.O.S. launched on 1st June in conjunction�
with the B.B.C., but as this is for anyone with ideas for a new business�
should be approached with extreme caution in our case! I can, of course,�
go into greater detail for anyone interested in any of these, but there are the�
inevitable web-sites available. The e-mail is;�
general.enquiries@biglotteryfund.org.uk.�

East Riding village communities are being asked to be ‘on the alert’ for their�
local church, following thefts of lead from Roos and Fridaythorpe. Rudston�
is lucky in having nothing accessible worth pinching, but some criminal low-�
life could still make an expensive mess in finding out.�

The next stage of the Low Caythorpe Gas plans is due to begin 7th Sep-�
tember with a "3D Seismic Survey". This involves small explosive charges�
in boreholes around the area. Any landowners affected will be notified and�
disruption kept to a minimum. I was going to go into more detail, but the�
confirmation from their surveyors specifically says that ‘land within the vil-�
lage’ will be excluded. Apparently there should be no more than a ‘dull thud’�
to be heard in any case, and it seems any general disruption is more likely�
to be from their vehicles moving about, which when on the road will have�
orange rotating lights.�

Apologies for the recent disappearance of the Paper Recycling Bin. It�
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The Brain Teaser�(A�nswers from page 11)�

1) Alessandro Volta, Battery 1799,  Levi Strauss,�
Jeans 1850,  Rudolf Diesel, Diesel Engine 1892,�
and Christopher Cockerell, Hovercraft 1955.�

2) (a) Red (b) Blue. Now we know!�

3) Mandarin�

seems that the Council's contractors' driver decided that it was in an awk-�
ward position because of an overhead power line, so as is the way these�
days, simply took it away and left us without one at all. A Council represent-�
ative subsequently met our chairman on site and agreed that this was pretty�
poor. She was to see about having it returned and also to investigate the�
possibility of having a plastic bottle container installed. At the time of writing�
we await further developments.�

The village "Streetscene" visit wasn't all that successful for various reasons,�
and a number of areas which were missed or could be improved upon have�
been noted, with a view to having the Highways gang back again at some�
point.  Funnily enough, there, was a questionnaire about Streetscene in my�
own copy of the monthly Parish News, which apparently wasn't included in�
Rudston - did they know what sort of replies they would get!�

P. Crossland (Clerk)�

Word Search�
Solution�
From Page 11�
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Articles and letters to:�Martin Frankish�
 6 Nightingale Row, Southside Lane, Rudston�
 Tel: 01262 602025 - Email: rudstonnews@aol.com�
 Website: The Rudston Website is longer available.�

Telephone numbers, postal addresses and Email addresses printed in the�
Rudston Newsletter are in the public domain as the publication may be read�
by people from outside the village, either in its paper form or viewed on the�
website.�

Contributors Please Note�- Deadline for articles, letters or notices for�
the October Newsletter is 7:30 pm on 22nd September. Any received�
after this time may be omitted but included in the next issue if appro-�
priate.�The above does not apply to bereavement notices and messages,�
which will be included if at all possible.�

DIARY OF FORTHCOMING EVENTS�

Fri. 4th Sept. 7 pm   Stitches & Stems preview�
Sat. 5th - Mon 7th Sept. 10 am - 4 pm Stitches & Stems, All Saints Church�

Mon. 28th Sept. 7 pm   Centrica Gas Meeting, Village Hall�

Last Month’s�
Crossword�
Solution�
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Useful Phone Numbers - Local Services�

MediBus�01482 395533 - E-mail: richard.willis@eastriding.gov.uk�
Library van�every other Wednesday, Eastgate and Long Street, around�
12.00�
East Riding of Yorkshire Council  - Customer Services Centres:-�
Bridlingto�n: Town Hall, Quay Road, YO16 4LP�
Tel: 01262 422500, Fax: 01262 422509�
Driffiel�d: Council Offices, West Garth, YO25 6TP�
Tel: 01377 255556, Fax: 01377 253655�
ERICA.� (East Riding Independent Citizens Advocacy) .Tel 01262 424372 -�
Tues. 10.00 - 4.00, Thurs. 10.00 - noon. 8 Victoria Rd,  Bridlington.�
James Cole -�Milkman, delivers daily - 01262 609486�
Chris Rudd�- Wet fish, Wed. around 9 am - 605489, Mobile 07798 652675�
Wells Butchery and Farm Foods� - Tuesday & Friday - 470236�

Advertising�
Business advertising is charged at the following rates:-�

1/4 Page £2.50 per issue.�
1/2 Page £5.00 per issue.�
Full Page £10 per issue.�

Contact the editor to discuss your requirements.�

Please make cheques payable to -�Rudston Newsletter.�
Treasurer: Shirley Harland�
Email� rudstonnews@aol.com�

Trade directory�

Peter Quarmby� - Renderer & Plasterer - 420122, Mobile 07832 374534�

Stephen Cooper� - Joinery & uPVC improvements - 420811 or 07980 257614�

Lister Windows -�PVC-u Windows Doors Conservatories 420273 or 609991�

Sarah Binns� - Ofsted Registered Childminder - 420190 or 07545 108018�

Neil Jenkinson -�Plumber - 420839 or 07856291737�

B B Electrical�- Electrical repairs, inspecting etc., 678354 or 07809 458760�

If you would like adding to the trade directory - let me know - it’s free!!�


